
Vancouver Island Minor Lacrosse Commission
Annual General Meeting 

November 27, 2023
7:00 pm via Microsoft Teams

ATTENDEES
Voting Executive
Chair Tim Frost   
Vice-Chair Doug Kampen 
Secretary Krista Gregory  
Treasurer Michelle Vecqueray  
Zone 6 Representative Brande Terris (absent)
Web Master/Scheduler Liaison Stephanie Prizeman 
Female Coordinator Lisa Seel-Thompson

VIMLC Executive
BCLOA Rep Tyler Boyer 
Indigenous Development Bryan Baxter 
BCLCA Rep Kelly Fines 

Association Representatives
Alberni Valley Stephanie Prizeman
Campbell River Sarah Thomas
Comox               Chad Robinson
Cowichan Valley                          Koltin King
Juan de Fuca     Jessica Lejeune
Nanaimo        Bryan Norby, Jesse Kemp
Oceanside Cam Miller
Peninsula      Rod Senior
Saanich         Scott Barillaro, Katherine Dyrland
Victoria-Esquimalt             Kate Blass, Amanda Welch

Other attendees: Wendy Hall, Shane Mellish

1. Call Meeting to Order  7:04 pm
Territorial Land Acknowledgement

2. Adoption of Previous Minutes Motion made by Amanda Welch, seconded by Lisa 
Seel-Thompson, Carried

3. Additions and Adoption of Agenda
Motion to adopt agenda made by Cam Miller, seconded by Bryan Norby, Carried



4. Business arising from the Minutes none

5. Financial Report: Motion: To accept financial report as presented by Michelle 
Vecqueray made by Kelly Fines, seconded by Krista Gregory, Carried

Attached please find the bank reconciliations for October & November and the 
year-end report for the expenditures for the year.
I believe that all expenses relating to the 2023 season have been received and 
paid.  Therefore, I consider the attached report the final for the 2023 season. 
A quick summation of the report. 
The cash balance at the start of the year was $17,865.26
Cash balance currently is $16,484.57 with $525.00 in outstanding cheques.
The year-end result is a net operating fund decrease of $1,905.69
You will notice from the budget to actual report attached there were 3 areas that 
our actual expenses were substantially lower than budget:  referee playoff fees, 
travel fees and on-floor referee clinics.  As a result of these and the other listed 
differences we have still finished the year in a better cash position than originally 
budgeted.
Please let me know if there are any questions with the specifics of the 
expenditures on this year-end report.







6. Zone 6 Reports:
    
A. Chair Tim Frost: 
We are welcoming a number of new faces to many associations I look forward to 
meeting you all and working with you going forward. 
It has a busy month for me.  Brande and I attended the November MD meeting 
where we focused on updating all of our documents to align with policy changes 
passed at the BCLA AGM. 
This weekend I am again in Vancouver attending a BCLA planning session 
where I have been asked to provide input into BCLA’s strategic plan for the next 



several years.  Some exiting changes are ahead and I am encouraged by the 
renewed focus on volunteers and growing capability of our associations and 
commissions

  B. Minor Directorate Rep Brande Terris: no report

    C. BCLCA Rep: Kelly Fines: 
not much to report. Myself, Tyler, Kate, and Phil had some preliminary discussions on 
what we can do about official abuse. Was some very good discussion. Now that all the 
new executives should be in place we will look into having more open discussions on this 
topic. 

   D. BCLOA Rep Tyler Boyer:
Not much to report at this time from the official's side.
The BCLOTG has had some changes to the executive group for this upcoming year. The 
Vice Chair Minor, Dallas, has indicated that guidance on support will be coming from 
them for us moving forward, as well as with retention of officials - which we feel is the 
major gap that we need to address.
I would ask all associations that know of Level 2 and up officials, or mature officials, 
who may have stepped away years ago be approached to return - which I will also be 
instructing the the Head Referees to do as well. It will be a joint effort to boost our 
capable official numbers for the higher age and level games.
Look forward to working with you all this year.

    E. Indigenous Development Coordinator Bryan Baxter: no report

    F. Female Coordinator Lisa Seel-Thompson: 
his will be my last report as Female Coordinator and I just wanted to thank everyone for 
all their hard work over the last couple years to grow the female game on the island.  I 
will be still around continuing this good fight in my role as VP of Female lacrosse at 
VELA and of course doing whatever I can to support the transition of the new person into 
the Island’s female coordinator role.
The anticipated number of female athletes continues to grow for the 2024 season which is 
incredibly exciting.  John Hamilton BCLA Female Chair is hard at work with all the 
other stakeholders to ensure the VIMLC and LMMLC  interlocking league happens again 
this coming season.  Exploring several ways to enhance the interlocking league to 
eliminate/decrease some of the challenges we experienced last year specifically around 
scheduling, travel, cost, discipline, etc.  The plans include one dedicated female scheduler 
who will be Nicole Kokoska, the LMMLC female coordinator and the Island 
Associations who have female teams having their floor times confirmed by early March 
and full days booked dedicated to female lacrosse games (this part being crucial).  I 
believe it’s on the Agenda tonight to talk more in depth about the interlocking league. 

    G. Web Master Stephanie Prizeman: 
The 2023 season brought electronic game sheets and a very tight scheduling process. As 



always, there were ups and downs, but in the end, games were scheduled despite ever 
decreasing floor time across the Island, and most teams were able to use the electronic 
game sheets in the end.  Regarding floor time, as requested, I have done up a spreadsheet 
that indicates the number of teams and floor slots as well as some other information that 
might bring the big picture into focus for next season's planning. I have attached the sheet 
for your information. Thank you for the opportunity to serve the VIMLC community in 
this capacity for the last two years; if I am re-elected, I look forward to continuing on and 
improving the processes for our commission.

Motion to accept Reports as presented made by Kelly Fines, seconded by Michele 
Vecqueray, carried

7. Association Reports:
   
 A. Alberni Valley:
We are welcoming a new treasurer this season, welcoming back some returning executive 
members, and looking for a new President. No one came forward at the AGM, so I will 
assist as I can until such time as a replacement is found as per our by-laws.

B. Campbell River: 
We had our agm end of October- we have new volunteers in every executive positions. 
We are all learning our new roles and responsibilities as we go 

We are working with our school district this year to get lacrosse into schools on a trial 
4-6 week program in the new year. As well as our learn to play program which will start 
in mid January. We have applied for the stick loan program with bcla 
And drop in programs end of February for registered players. 

Our registration opens Dec 1st - we feel our numbers will be good for our younger groups 
and limited in our competitive divisions. We are hoping with the earlier registration 
option we can see numbers and work with our close by associations earlier in the season 
to help give  any and all  players wanting to play, the opportunity to play. 

Our floor time in our arena has been pushed back again this year for a mid April start. 
With that being said our arena ( the whole strathcona gardens) starts their big renovation 
project this year and we have not been given any definitive details on when or if it could 
affect our season. But we are hopeful the arena section isn’t touched until late July 2024. 

C. Comox Valley:
Our AGM was held November 8 where we welcomed two new members to the executive 
to replace long serving volunteers that decided to move on.

Our learn to play program partnership with school district 71 has started. We are 
scheduled for 12 school visits and will see over 1000 elementary school aged kids from 
mid November to mid January. Registration will open in January and drop in sessions 



will start at that time.

As was the case last season, we will not have access to our arena until mid-April. This 
will likely be our situation going forward until another arena is built here.

We are excited to be hosting the U15 Provincials in 2024. We have a tournament 
committee in place and we are already getting a lot of support from businesses in the 
community.

    D. Cowichan Valley: 
We have been hosting some drop ins, however have had low participation levels due to 
kids playing other sports. We are gearing up to host a more robust intro to lacrosse drop 
in come the new year, to try to get some new kids out and for the returning players to dust 
off their sticks. We have had a shift in volunteers on the executive, with a few vacant 
positions that we are working on filling. Our board is meeting Wednesday to review 
feedback from families from last season, and to make a plan prior to registration opening 
up for next year. 

I unfortunately have classes Monday evenings, this semester as well as next so it will 
likely be our VP Koltin who will be attending most of the island meetings until my 
semesters are completed. 

Please don’t hesitate to reach out and thanks for the patience in advance as we learn the 
ropes! 

E. Juan de Fuca: no report

F. Nanaimo:
We had our agm November 3/23. We elected a new second vp Aaron Vanderhorst and 
appointed a new equipment manager Haniff Ibrahim.

We look to open registration in dec and have drop ins planned for the new year. We are 
proud to say that our female division is still growing and we are getting prepared to tackle 
the challenges that come with an interlocked league.  

We have a strong group of officials in Nanaimo and will do everything we can to support 
them and help them succeed. We are looking forward to discussing possible solutions and 
initiatives to tackle the difficult mess that is official abuse.
 
G. Oceanside:
We’d like to welcome back Cam Miller to the board and welcome Rennee Allan to the 
president role.  Together with some new and returning board members look forward to 
building a foundation for lax in Oceanside for the years ahead.  

Oceanside had 2 teams this past season. U9 & U15.  U9 feed back was that there was too 



much travel for that age group. Perhaps teaming up with CR, Comox and Port Alberni we 
could setting up jamboree style games in 1 day as opposed to travelling over 2 days.  The 
team was too big.  Needed to declare a U7 and a U9. Will think of that going forward.  

U15 team grew as the season progressed.  We were grateful to have Campbell Rivers 
players join our team.  

We are looking forward to seeing how many teams we can build for the upcoming 
season.

Lots of interests from parents to step up and assist how they can. 

Drop ins are scheduled to start in January for U7-U13 age groups and U15-17 we are 
looking to sharing floor time with the jr team.  

This season we will be back in the large arena and will be available April 25th-June 
26th. 

After another successful Shark attack tournament we will be hosting again this season.   

H. Peninsula:
We held our AGM on November 5 th and we have a new President, Vice President of 
non-
competitive and secretary along with numerous director positions filled. The board has a 
lot of
new faces and people in roles for the first time so there is a learning curve but great to 
have
people stepping up for our association. Together we will have to fill the vacant positions 
of VP
of competitive, Registrar, director of female and the Floor allocator positions. We are to 
open
registration on December 1 st and only planning to host one tournament this year for the 
U7/U9
divisions in June.

I. Saanich:
We held our AGM on September 24, 2023. I took over from Andy Stuart as President. 
We also welcomed a new Treasurer, two new VPs (U15/17 and U11/U13), and several 
new Coordinators. This is balanced with a strong group of returning Board members. I 
am very excited about what this new group can do.

We have started planning for next season. Our assessment times are booked and we 
secured access to Pearkes Field House for our U7s and U9s to ensure they can have 
regular practice times and not be affected by early spring weather. I started engaging with 
Saanich Parks and Rec on floor time and the proposed Lambrick Park Redevelopment 



Project. There may be an opportunity to upgrade the box there. 

We are currently assessing website upgrade options and expect to move to a new 
platform by February. We will use our current site to manage registration to ensure we 
line up with BCLA for this season. It will make it simpler for everyone.

We started "Back to the Box" Sessions yesterday. We will run two more weeks of 
Sundays up to Christmas. We will continue these in January and focus on growing our 
U7 and U11 cohorts.

J. Victoria/Esquimalt: 
Last week we headed back into schools with our introduction to lacrosse sessions. Our 
VP has already been into four of our catchment schools. We will be heavily involved in 
the community again this season. These efforts are working as we see our coed numbers 
increase.
We are ready to open registration December 1st and have scheduled coed and female 
Back to the Box/try it sessions for January-March. 
VELA is excited to continue to work towards building female lacrosse on the south 
island. 
Board full now 

Motion to accept Reports as presented made by Tim Frost, seconded by Scott Barillaro, 
carried

8. Commissioner Reports: 
No reports at this time

9.New Business:
    
    A. Female Interlock League: there has been a lot of discussion at the Minor Directorate 
about this league, including some push back from the Lower Mainland regarding the 
frequency of travel the island. The LMMLC AGM is Nov 28 where they will discuss this 
further. 
Island associations with Female teams will be asked to set aside floor time for these 
games so that a schedule can be made early.

    B. Floor Time: A spread sheet fo the number of teams and available floor time last 
season for each association was presented. We may have to reduce the number of games 
to accommodate reduced floor time availability. 
Scott Barillaro is chairing a committee to hire a new scheduler for 2024 and is hoping for 
representation from each association. 

    C. Fee Increase for 2024 season: Historically the VIMLC collects $5 per player per 
year from all associations, then every 4 or 5 years this fee is increased to $10 to cover 
budgetary deficit. This increase will be applied in 2024. Additionally, the BCLA and 



CLA are planning to increase the fees they collect. BCLA has not yet set their fee. CLA 
fee will go from $4 to $10 in 2024 and then to $15 in 2025. Associations are strongly 
encouraged increase their fees to cover these increased costs. 

    D. Proposed Policy Changes:
i. Motion made by Tyler Boyer, seconded by Kelly Fines

Amended: Add “The game will be rescheduled if possible” Carried

ii. Motion made by Tyler Boyer, seconded by Tim Frost, Carried



iii. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Krista Gregory, Carried

iv. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Lisa Seel-Thompson, Carried



v. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Kate Blass, Carried



vi. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Jesse Kemp, Carried



vii. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Cam Miller, Carried



viii. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Scott Barillaro, Carried







ix. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Stephanie Prizeman, Carried



x. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Tyler Boyer, Carried



xi. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Scott Barillaro, Carried



xii. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Scott Barillaro, Carried



xiii. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Lisa Seel-Thompson, Carried



xiv. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Michele Vecqueray, Carried

xv. Motion made by Tim Frost, seconded by Bryan Norby, Carried



    E. Election of Board Members: 
i. Chairperson: one nomination, Tim Frost, Elected by acclamation
ii. Secretary: one nomination, Krista Gregory, Elected by acclamation
iii. Webmaster/Scheduler Liaison: one nomination, Stephanie Prizeman, Elected by 
acclamation
iv. Female Coordinator: one nomination, Shane Mellish, Elected by acclamation
Motion to destroy ballots made by Tim Frost, seconded by Krista Gregory carried



10. Next Meeting: Monday,January 8 at 7 pm

11. Motion to Adjourn at 8:04 pm made by Doug Kampen, seconded by Krista Gregory, 
carried


